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Letter from the President - - - - - -  

 This month we have again delayed the release of the newsletter until after the board meeting to 
be able to get you the most current information about the remaining weeks of this summer. Yes I 
know I said weeks, it is passing us by just that fast.  We will be adding some more workdays to the 
schedule. In August we will be at the grounds on the 2nd, 16th and the 30th and again on Sep-
tember 6th. We will also have a couple general meetings at the show grounds before the fall 
show.  They will be on August 2nd. and September 6th.  All meetings begin at 8 a.m. and con-
tinue as long as people are willing to stay.   These general membership meetings will be a briefing 
the progress of what happened during the previous work days and also, more importantly, focused on 
being sure that all the needed help for the fall show is lined up.  
 There are several projects to work on at the next work day. The main barn and the food barn needs 
swept out and the restrooms need to be cleaned. We also have several doors that need a coat of paint.  There is 
also a new fence that needs to be completed on the east side of the grounds. That project was started at the last 
workday.  There may also be some other fence projects being started on the next work day. We will try to get 
that lined up to be started on the 19th. 
 As the summer show gets closer we need to have these projects completed so the buildings are ready 
to use and that will help to minimize the setup time needed for the summer show.   After a discussion about 
the auction during the board meeting on Monday night, is was decided that the summer auction will be can-
celed this year.  We simply do not have enough items committed to the auction to be able to host this event 
this year. 
 If you need any information about the summer show please contact Lenzy Stickler 309-314-1649.  
 In other board news, the AETA Board has voted unanimously to discontinue the Young Collectors 
program in its current format.  The program that was originally the ñUnder 21 clubò and later changed to the 
Young Collectors was developed to encourage the collection of ag related items for the younger group.  This 
group has become inactive in the organization except for displaying their projects at the summer and fall AE-
TA events.  If we are going to be successful in attracting and retaining new/young membership then a few 
events year round are necessary to maintain the enthusiasm and interest of these young members.  At this time 
the AETA board is in the process of formulating plans to create a new group that will help encourage all as-
pects of collecting ag related items along with some other related activities.  For this yearôs shows we will 
again set aside a specific area for the Young Collectors to display their items and look forward to seeing them 
at the shows as we have in the past.  We ask that anyone that is currently or was previously a part of the 
Young Collectors to contact a board member so we can get information directly to you as soon as the details 
of the new group becomes available.   Our club's future is in the hands of its future collectors. Anyone who 
has a passion and the dedication to work with the future members of the club is encouraged to share your 
thoughts with a board member. We want the new group to be vibrant and engaging for all the collectors.  

           Curt 

AETA TRACTOR RIDE, SUMMER SHOW 
SWAP MEET & AUCTION 
JULY 24ð27, 2014 

July 24ðTractor Ride, Registration 8 AMðRide at 9 AM.   
 Contact Ray (309-944-6032) or Gail (815-631-7989) for more information 
 
July 25ðSet up day for Summer Show, Swap Meet, 8 AMð5 PM 
 
July 26ð27thðSummer Show & Swap Meet 8 AMð5 PM 
  Contacts:  Swap meet:  Curt (309-314-3603) or Skip (309-945-8867) 
                   Summer Show: Lenzy Stickler (309-314-1649) or Paul (309-912-5755)  



AETA 53rd Annual Working  
Farm Show 2014 

SYSTEM OF CONTROL FOR  
SHOW OPERATIONS 
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CHILDRENôS ACTIVITIES:  We are in need of a lot of help for the Childrenôs activities.  We 
need people who can check in the children, help with the twinkie train ride,  help with cultivat-
ing the cans, monitor the shelled corn play area and just be another set of hands. If you are will-
ing to help with this area, contact Debbie & Steve Rogers, 309-944-4131 or email them at 
sdr@geneseo.net.   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2014 EVENT CALENDAR 
July 12ðRock Falls Tractor & Engine Show.  Call Jerry Attaway (815-440-9679) 
 
July 19ðAETA Work day at show grounds 
   
July 24ð27 -AETA Summer Show & Auction (see front page details) 
 
July 26ðHillsdale parade, 10 a.m., Contact Jim Skipper, (309-314-1977)  
 
Aug. 2 ï3ðAnnual LHAEA Show, The Living History Antique Equipment Association, Franklin  Grove, 
 (www.LHAEA.org) 
 
Aug. 11- Whiteside County Tractor Ride starting from the Fairgrounds in Morrison.  For registration  or infor-
mation contact Whiteside County Farm Bureau (815-772-2165). 
 
Aug. 14ð17ðNorthern Illinois Steam Power Show, Taylor Marshall Farm, 27707 Lukens Rd,  
 Sycamore, Illinois 60178  
 
Aug. 28ðSept. 1ðMidwest  Old Threshers Reunion (www.oldthreshers.com) 
 
September 12ð14 ðAETA Fall Show (watch for details) 
 
October 11 -  Plow day at Gene VandeVoorde farm in 18854 E 2750 St., Annawan.   

Get to know your Board of Directors:  Donald Schupp 
 Don lives in Mineral, Illinois with his wife, Marie, and stepson, Kevin.  Donôs collection 
is an IHC Farmall 656, IHC Farmall Super C, a John Deere B, and also a collection of all 
brands farm toys.   
 Don  said he is willing to serve the club as a director because he likes to preserve farm-
ing history.  As you might imagine, his favorite club activity is the Fall Show.   
 When asked what thoughts he would like to share with the club, he said he would like to 
see the show continue to grow and have even more field demonstrations.    
 
  THANKS FOR THIS INSIGHT, DON.    YOU ARE A GREAT  DIRECTOR 

AND HAVE DONE MANY THINGS FOR THE CLUB AND WE APPRECIATE IT.  

BULLETIN BOARD 
 
FOR SALE:  5-16in. ripple plow coulters complete $65 each,  older 14in. plow coulters 
complete $40 each, 2 row Round Pipe Cultivator for early Deere Tractor $125, #400 4 row 
front mount cultivator with rear gangs, New shovels, excellent condition, $250. Reasona-
ble offers will be considered. Larry Goodwin 309-945-8664. 
 
FOR SALE:   Monarch wood cook stove, w/ stand, 2 warming trays/boxes, all top pieces 
& hardware for $300; Working free-standing buzz saw, w/ 2 blades & belt for $150, 2-row 
JD 290 corn planter and JD 16' grain drill on rubber. Steve Elmer @309-944-7076. 
 
FOR SALE:  Gooseneck trailer (uses ball hitch), 2010 Belco, 24,000 GVW (2 axels), 40ô, 
3 spring loaded ramps, storage box in front, like new tires, $8,900.  Call Ron Lohman, 309
-235-4502. 
 
PLEASE SEND ANY ITEMS FOR SALE OR THAT ARE WANTED TO US FOR THE NEWSLETTER.  DICK MOW-
ERS, 309-945-1477 OR KCC41@GENESEO.NET  (Please note new email address)   



TOP 10 REASONS FARM TRUCKS ARE NEVER STOLEN 
 

10. They have a range of about 20 miles before they overheat, breakdown or run out of gas 
 
9. Only the owner knows how to operate the door to get in or out 
 
8. It is difficult to drive fast with all the fence tools, grease rags, ropes, chains, syringes, buck
 ets, boots, and loose papers in the cab 
 
7. It takes too long to start and the smoke coming up through the rusted-out floorboards clouds 
 your vision.  
 
6. The border collie on the toolbox looks mean. 
 
5. Theyôre too easy to spot.  The description might go something like this: the driverôs side door 
 is red, the passenger side door is green, the right front fender is yellow, etc. 
 
4. The large round bale in the back makes it hard to see if youôre being chased.  You could use 
 the mirrors if they werenôt cracked and covered with duct tape.   
 
3. Top speed is only about 45 mph. 
 
2. Who wants a truck that needs a yearôs worth of maintenance, u-joints, $3,000 in body work, 
 tail-lights and windshield 
 
1. It is hard to commit a crime with everyone waving at you.   

THRESHERMANôS DINNER TICKETS 
Tickets are on sale for the Threshermanôs Dinners.  Tickets must be ordered and paid in advance.  
The dinners have sold out every year so get your order in right away and donôt wait until the fall 
show.  There are only 100 tickets per night.  Call Larry Goodwin, 309-945-8664.   
 
 Friday night;                                                                                Saturday Night; 
 Grilled Chicken Breast                                                                 Sliced Roast Beef & Ham 
 Pulled Pork                                                                                   Green Beans w/Bacon Bits & Onions    
 St. Louis Style Pork Ribs                                                              Dinner Roll 
 Steveôs Special Pork & Beans                                                      Whole Kernel Corn 
 Cole Slaw                                                                                      Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 
 Macaroni Salad                                                                             Sheet Cake 
 Potato Salad                                                                                   Iced Tea/Lemonade/Water 
 Brownies/Cookies 
 Soda/Water/Lemonade 

Wheat Harvest 
With the weather we have been enduring this summer, the wheat crop should be ready to 
harvest  on approximately July 14.  Please come and help if you are available.  It will be 
harvested at the same farm as last year.  Contact Curt Jacobs if you are available to help 
or have any questions.  For those who have provided us their email address, we will send 
out a note when it will actually happen.  If you want to be on this list, please send us your 
email address to Dick & Karen Mowers:  kcc41@geneseo.net. 



Cockshutt, CO-OP, & Farmcrest Tractors 

By Larry Gay 

 James Cockshutt started the Brantford Plow Works in Brantford, Ontario, in 1877 and in 1882 the compa-

ny was incorporated as the Cockshutt Plow Company. Sulky plows were soon added and in 1905 the company 

introduced a patented engine gang plow with 8, 10, or 12 bottoms. In 1909 Cockshutt purchased 27 percent of the 

Frost and Wood Company and the combined product line included tillage tools, seeding equipment, mowers, 

rakes, binders, wagons, and carriages. 

 Cockshutt entered the tractor market in 1928 by selling Allis-Chalmers tractors. This arrangement didnôt 

last long and Cockshutt switched to tractors built by Oliver. The Cockshutt 18-28 and 28-44 standard-tread mod-

els were the same as the Oliver models, but painted red and yellow and labeled Cockshutt. These became the 

80, 90, and 99 models when Oliver updated its line. Cockshutt row-crop tractors included the Oliver-built 70 and 

60 models. During World War II, the company debated whether to continue buying tractors from Oliver after the 

war or to manufacture a new design. The manufacturing route won the debate and Cockshutt developed a new 

tractor during the war. 

 The first Cockshutt 30 tractor rolled off the assembly line in October 1946. The 2-3 plow Model 30 was 

built in a row-crop or standard-tread configuration and was powered by a 4-cylinder, 153-cubic-inch Buda gaso-

line engine. A 4-speed transmission was standard and an 8-speed was optional. Its unique feature was an inde-

pendent PTO. A similar, but larger, Model 40 with a 6-speed transmission followed in late 1949. It was a 3-4 plow 

tractor with a 6-cylinder version of the 30ôs Buda engine with 230 cubic inches. The third Cockshutt tractor was 

the 20 which started production in February 1952. It was a 2-plow tractor with a transmission-driven PTO and 

most of them were built with a 4-cylinder, 140-cubic-inch Continental engine. The 4-5 plow Model 50 was new for 

the 1953 model year and was powered with a 6-cylinder, 273-cubic-inch Buda engine. Buda diesel engines were 

later offered for the 30, 40, and 50. 

 The Cockshutt-built tractors were painted red with yellow trim and featured new ñround noseò styling. The 

CO-OP versions sold in the U.S. by the National Farm Machinery Co-operative were orange and labeled E-2, E-3, 

E-4, and E-5. The tractors sold by the Gamble-Skogmo farm stores were Cockshutt tractors with a Farmcrest de-

cal on the sides of the hood. After the post-war demand for tractors was fulfilled, the co-ops and Gamble lost in-

terest in selling tractors. The improved 20 for 1956 featured a two-tone paint scheme and was named the Cock-

shutt 20 Deluxe in Canada and the Blackhawk 20 for the U.S. The 3-plow Cockshutt 35 Deluxe and the Black-

hawk 35 with a Hercules 4-cylinder engine was added in 1956.  

 In November 1957, the company introduced a new line of Cockshutt tractors to its U.S. and Canadian 

dealers with new styling by Raymond Loewy, known for his work at Studebaker. The new models were known as 

the ñsquare noseò series and were painted Harvest Gold. The smallest was the 2-3 plow 540, followed by the 3-

plow 550, the 4-plow 560, and the 5-plow 570. The 540 utility-type tractor was powered by a Continental gasoline 

engine, the 560 was built with a Perkins diesel engine, and the 550 and 570 offered a choice of Hercules gasoline 

or diesel engines. 

 In January 1962, the White Motor Company purchased the farm equipment division of the Cockshutt Farm 

Equipment Company, including a portion of the factory in Brantford, and made it a subsidiary of the Oliver Corpo-

ration. The new models of Cockshutt-built self-propelled combines were also sold as Oliver combines. The Cock-

shutt-built tractors were discontinued and replaced with Oliver-built tractors. Just as was done before World War 

II, the Cockshutt tractors were labeled Cockshutt and carried the same model numbers as the Oliver 00, 50, and 

55 series tractors. At first the tractors were painted Harvest Gold and red, but changed to red with white trim for 

1965 and later. Eventually the White name replaced both the Oliver and Cockshutt brands. 



Antique Engine & Tractor Association, Inc. 

P. O. Box 112 

Geneseo, IL   61254-0112 

 

 

AETA  BOARD OF DIRECTORSð2014 

      Term ends 2014                    Term ends 2015                Term ends 2016 

 Kyle Jahn (Secretary)              Curt Jacobs ( Pres)        Mark Johnston   
 Home:      Home:  309-658-2128             Home: 309-944-2481  
 Cell: 309-945-7947               Cell:  309-314-3603             Cell:     309-507-3368 
 Email: kjahn600@gmail.com  Email: curtjacobs@nbson.net      Email: JohnstonMark@JohnDeere.com 

 
 Larry Goodwin (Historian)         Skip Farnam         Paul Kouski (Treasurer) 
 Home:  309-944-2670   Home: 309-944-4982        Home: 309-523-3047 
 Cell:     309-945-8664   Cell:   309-945-8867         Cell:     847-404-3148  
 Email: goodwinl@mchsi.com  Email:          Email: paul@goldnblu.com 
 
Vince Heller (Membership Coordinator) Don Schupp        Ed Klundt (Vice President) 
Home:                  Home: 309-288-3781        Home: 309-654-2425  
Cell:    309-507-1291               Cell:    309-945-5624       Cell:      

Email: malibuss@nbsmail.net        Email:  donschupp@me.com      9mail:aced2844@gmail.com 
 

EDITOR:  Dick & Karen Mowers  (309) 945-1477  Email: kcc41@geneseo.net     Website:  ae-ta.com 
TO RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER OR CLUB UPDATES AND REMINDERS BY EMAIL, LET US  

KNOW at kcc41@geneseo.net (please note new email address) or contact Curt at curtjacobs@nbson.net. 

     

  WORKDAYS: August  2nd, 16th and 30th and September 6th.  

  GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS:  August 2nd. and September 6th.   

All meetings begin at 8 a.m. (or when you can arrive) at the AETA Showgrounds.    
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